
 
 

     
 

  
 

  
   

 
   

 
 

   
   

    
            

 

   
 

   
   

  
 

   
 

 
  

    
 

    
  

 

  
    

   
 

    
 

 
 

   
  

TEXAS TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION 

Bexar, Comal and Guadalupe Counties MINUTE ORDER Page 1 of 2 

San Antonio District 

Transportation Code, Chapter 223, Subchapter F prescribes the process by which the 
Texas Department of Transportation (department) may enter into a design-build contract with 
a private entity that provides for the design, construction, expansion, extension, related 
capital maintenance, rehabilitation, alteration, or repair of a highway project.  Transportation 
Code, § 223.242 authorizes the department to enter into, in each state fiscal biennium, up to 
six design-build contracts for highway projects with estimated construction costs of $150 
million or more. 

On April 25, 2019, by Minute Order 115466, the Texas Transportation Commission 
(commission) authorized the department to issue a request for qualifications (RFQ) to design, 
develop, construct, and maintain the I-35 Northeast Expansion Project (Project). The project 
will include non-tolled improvements along I-35 from approximately I-410 South to 
FM 1103 in Bexar, Comal and Guadalupe Counties, Texas, which improvements include: 

• I-410 South to I-410 North – the construction of: additional elevated mainlanes 
comprised of two General Purpose (GP) lanes and one High Occupancy Vehicle 
(HOV) lane in each direction; four additional direct connectors at the I-410 
South interchange to connect to the I-35 elevated lanes; and two additional direct 
connectors at the I-410 North interchange to connect to the I-35 South elevated 
lanes. 

• I-410 North to FM 3009 – the construction of: additional elevated mainlanes 
comprised of two GP lanes and one HOV lane in each direction from I-410 
North to FM 3009; two additional direct connectors at the I-410 North 
interchange to connect to the I-35 North elevated lanes; and four direct 
connectors for the State Loop (SL) 1604 western connections to the I-35 elevated 
lanes at the I-35/SL1604 interchange. 

• FM 3009 to FM 1103 – reconstruction to provide at-grade additional mainlanes 
from FM 3009 to FM 1103 comprised of one GP lane and one HOV lane in each 
direction. 

The department issued the RFQ on May 20, 2019.  Four proposer teams responded to 
the RFQ.  Following the department’s evaluation of the qualifications statements, the best 
qualified teams will be short-listed and requested to submit detailed proposals to design, 
construct, and maintain the project. 

Transportation Code § 223.246 and 43 TAC § 9.153(d) provide that, if authorized by 
the commission, the department will issue a request for proposals (RFP) from all private 
entities qualified for the short list.  The department intends to issue an RFP for the I-35 
Northeast Expansion Project and to request detailed proposals from the short-listed teams to 
design, construct, and maintain the I-35 Northeast Expansion Project. 
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